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Mrs Mthembu 

PRETORIA 

Email:  Glory@dpme.gov.za 

Dear Mrs Mthembu 

Condolences at the passing of Mr Mthembu 

The ANC's Progressive Business Forum (PBF) would like to convey to you our deepest sympathies at 
the untimely passing of Jackson.  

No amount of words can describe what you must be enduring at this time and our hearts go out to 

you and the family now more than ever.  

Jackson was an enormous pillar of strength, compassion and support to the PBF down many years 
and who encouraged us to face challenges head-on as we strived to touch the lives of all South 

Africans for good.  

For us, his most endearing quality was to be accepting of the realities of life, of the strengths and 
challenges in every situation, but still to remain enthusiastic and emerge victorious, positive and 

constructive in the face of all challenges. 

We mourn the loss of Jackson deeply but celebrate his life equally as a man lent to us for a t ime so 

briefly, whose message was of creating unity, strength, and compassion for every South African. 

Our prayers of blessing, strength and support are with you now amidst your deepest loss, confident 
that God will sustain you and grant you the serenity that only He can bestow. 

The staff and colleagues at the PBF join me in conveying our deepest condolences and ongoing 

prayers at this time. 

Sincerely,  
 

 
Sasha Muller  

CONVENOR: Progressive Business Forum 
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